
 
The location of this meeting is accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons 
with disabilities who require assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the 
city of Newton’s ADA Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance of the meeting: 
jfairley@newtonma.gov or (617) 796-1253. The city’s TTY/TDD direct line is: 617-796-1089. For the 
Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), please dial 711. 

Finance Committee Agenda 
 

City of Newton 
In City Council 

 
Monday, December 14, 2020 

 
  
The Finance Committee will hold this meeting as a virtual meeting on Monday, 
December 14, 2020 at 7:00 pm. To view this meeting using Zoom use this link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88941190587  or call 1-646-558-8656 and use the 
following Meeting ID: 889 4119 0587 
 
Item scheduled for discussions: 
 
#514-20 CPC Recommendation to appropriate $16,884 in CPA funding   

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE recommending appropriation of sixteen 
thousand eight hundred and eighty-four dollars ($16,884) in Community Preservation Act 
funding for Historic Newton to replace the east façade gutter and the restoration of six 
original wood windows on the Durant-Kenrick Homestead.   
 

#515-20 Appropriate $500,000 for two core technology needs  
 HER HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate and expend the sum of 

five hundred thousand dollars ($500,000) from June 30, 2020 Certified Free Cash to fund 
the replacement of the City’s Storage Area Network (SAN) and the replacement of the 
firewall.  

 
Referred to the Programs & Services, Zoning & Planning & Finance Committees  

#487-20 Request to transfer Weights & Measures inspector position to ISD 
HER HONOR THE MAYOR requesting to transfer the Weights & Measures inspector 
position from the Health and Human Services Department to the Inspectional Services 
Department to more accurately reflect the nature of the position, to add one temporary 
full-time employee (to be funded by existing ISD funds available due to vacancies). 
Additionally, requesting that City Ordinance Section 12-18 €, which details the position of 
Weights & Measures Inspector, be moved to Section 5-16 which covers ISD 
responsibilities. To fund the last half of FY20, this request includes a transfer of forty-
three thousand five hundred dollars ($43,500) from H&HS Weights & Measures Acct 
#0510110-511001 to Inspectional Services Full Time Salaries.  
Programs & Services Approved 8-0 on 12/09/20 
Zoning & Planning to vote on 12/14/20 
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#395-20 Request for updates on budget and possible reimbursements at Newton Public Schools 

The President of the Council, on behalf of the City Council, requesting updates to the 
Finance Committee from the Chief Financial Officer regarding budget expenditures and 
possible reimbursements related to school reopening at each meeting this fall. 

 Finance Held 6-0 on 11/23/20 
 
Chair’s Note: Chief Financial Officer Maureen Lemieux will provide an update on the expenditure of 
funds for COVID-19 as related to item #239-20.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Rebecca Walker Grossman, Chair 
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CITY COUNCIL 

CITY OF NEWTON 

DOCKET REQUEST FORM 

# ------

D~DitMLffiE~'r~.: Council Rules require items to be docketed with the Clerk of the Council NO 
l~Dl'\'tEi"R T~'¥~$.M. ON THE MONDAY PRIOR TO A FULL COUNCIL MEETING. 

To: Clerk of the City Council Date: November 30, 2020 

From (Docketer): Lara Kritzer, Community Preservation Program Manager 

Address: Planning Department, Newton City Hall, 1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton MA 02459 

Phone: 617-796-1144 E-mail: lkritzer@newtonma.gov 

Additional sponsors: Community Preservation Committee 

1. Please docket the following item (it will be edited for length if necessary): 

Recommendation from the Community Preservation Committee to allocate $16,884 in Community 
Preservation Act Historic Resource funding to Historic Newton for the replacement of the east 
fa9ade gutter and the restoration of six original wood windows on the Durant-Kenrick Homestead. 

2. The purpose and intended outcome of this item is: 

D Fact-finding & discussion 
[gl Appropriation, transfer, 
D Expenditure, or bond authorization 
D Special permit, site plan approval, 
D Zone change (public hearing required) 

D Ordinance change 
D Resolution 
D License or renewal 
D Appointment confirmation 
D Other: _____________ _ 

3. I recommend that this item be assigned to the following committees: 

D Programs & Services 
[gl Zoning & Planning 
D Public Facilities 

[gl Finance 
D Public Safety 
D LandUse 

4. This item should be taken up in committee: 

D Real Property 
D Special Committee 
D NoOpinion 

D Immediately (Emergency only, please). Please state nature of emergency: 

[gl As soon as possible, preferably within a month 
D In due course, at discretion of Committee Chair 
D When certain materials are made available, as noted in 7 & 8 on reverse 
D Following public hearing 

PLEASE FILL OUT BOTH SIDES · 
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5. I estimate that consideration of this item will require approximately: 

D One half hour or less 
D More than one hour 
D More than one meeting 

[8] Up to one hour 
D An entire meeting 
D Extended deliberation by subcommittee 

6. The following people should be notified and asked to attend deliberations on this item. (Please check 
those with whom you have already discussed the issue, especially relevant Department Heads): 

City personnel 

[8] Lara Kritzer 

[8] Lisa Dady 

• ------------
• 
• 

Citizens (include telephone numbers/email please) 

[8] Cynthia Cowan, ccowan@historicnewton.org 

•------~----------
•-----------------
• 
• 

7. The following background materials and/or drafts should be obtained or prepared by the Clerk's office 
prior to scheduling this item for discussion: 

8. I [8] have or D intend to provide additional materials and/or undertake the following research 
independently prior to scheduling the item for discussion. * 
CPC Funding Recommendation includes the full proposal and a copy of the Historical Commission's 
approval for the new gutter material 

(*Note to docketer: Please provide any additional materials beyond the foregoing to the Clerk's office by 2 
p.m. on Friday before the upcoming Committee meeting when the item is scheduled to be discussed so that 
Councilors have a chance to review all relevant materials before a scheduled discussion.) 

Please check the following: 

9. D I would like to discuss this item with the Chairman before any decision is made on how and when to 
proceed. 

10. [8] I would like the Clerk's office to contact me to confirm that this item has been docketed. My 
daytime phone number is: 

11. t8J I would like the Clerk's office to notify me when the Chairman has scheduled the item for 
discussion. · 

Thank you. 

Lara Kritzer 
Signature of person docketing the item 

[Please retain a copy for your own records] 
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City of Newton 

www.newtonma.gov/cpa 
Lara Kritzer, Community Preservation Program Manager 

lkritzer@newtonma.gov     617.796.1144 

Preserving the Past  Planning for the   Future 

Telephone 
(617) 796-1120

Telefax 
(617) 796-1142

TDD/TTY 
(617) 796-1089

www.newtonma.gov 

Barney S. Heath 
Director 

 

City of Newton, Massachusetts 
Department of Planning and Development 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton, Massachusetts 02459

Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 

Telephone 
(617) 796-1120 

Telefax 
(617) 796-1142 

TDD/TTY 
(617) 796-1089 

www.newtonma.gov 

Barney S. Heath 
Director 

 

Community Preservation Committee 
Funding Recommendation for the 

Durant-Kenrick Gutter and Window Repair Project 

Date: November 30, 2020 
From: Community Preservation Committee 
To: The Honorable City Council 
CC: The Honorable Mayor Ruthanne Fuller 

PROJECT GOALS & ELIGIBILITY      
Historic Newton requests CPA historic resource funding in the amount of $16,884 to complete two necessary 
projects on the east (rear) façade of the ca. 1732 Durant-Kenrick Homestead. The project includes replacing 
thirty feet of failed copper-lined wood gutter on the east façade of the original house with a new fiberglass 
gutter and the repair of six water-damaged original wood windows on the same façade.  

The Durant-Kenrick Homestead was individually listed on the National Register of Historic Places in 1976, 
designated as a local historic landmark in 1993, and was further protected with a Preservation Restriction in 
2011-2012. The City previously allocated $2,795,800 in CPA funding between 2006 and 2011 for the initial 
preservation and restoration of the site. This project is eligible for CPA funding for the 
restoration/rehabilitation of an historic resource as it is listed on both the State and National Historic Registers 
and is also supported by the Newton Historical Commission as a locally significant structure. 

RECOMMENDED FUNDING  
At the CPC’s regularly scheduled meeting on Tuesday, November 10, the Community Preservation Committee 
recommended, with a vote of 6 to 0, the appropriation of $16,884 in Community Preservation Act funds to the 
control of the Planning & Development Department for the restoration of six original wood windows and the 
installation of a new fiberglass gutter on the east façade of the Durant-Kenrick Homestead.  

SPECIAL ISSUES CONSIDERED BY THE CPC  
In considering the use of CPA funding for this purpose, the CPC noted the high significance of this historic 
resource to the City of Newton and the commitment shown by the City in the past to its preservation and 
restoration.  Members recognized the danger that further water infiltration could cause to the historic fabric of 
the building and carefully reviewed the proposed repair and restoration plans which are consistent with the 
Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation. The Committee also appreciated that the project has 
received a $10,000 grant from the 1772 Foundation and noted how these funds will be leveraged to complete 
additional work on the structure. 

Architectural and Historical Significance:  The 1975 National Register nomination for the Durant-Kenrick 
Homestead states that “the Captain Edward Durant House is significant as the home of the wealthy and 
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prominent Edward Durant and as one of the oldest extant structures in Newton.” As one of Newton’s few 
surviving pre-Revolutionary homes, it is particularly significant for the amount of original fabric and detail 
which is visible on both the interior and exterior of the building.  Many of its features date to the 1730s and 
1790s, representing rare and significant architectural documentation of 18th century building fabric and 
techniques.  

Funding leverage & project costs:  The proposed budget divides the funding between the installation of the 
new fiberglass gutter ($9,461) and the restoration of the existing wood windows ($17,423) but does not 
specify the source of the funding for each purpose. The CPA funding is expected to be used in part to complete 
both elements of the project and will cover 63% of the project costs, with the remaining funds coming from 
the 1772 Foundation’s $10,000 grant. The overall project budget of $26,884 is based on a quote from Classic 
Construction, which has completed previous work for Historic Newton and is qualified to complete both the 
window restoration and gutter replacement. 

Community spaces & services:  The property is owned and operated by Historic Newton and the City has had a 
preservation restriction over the site since 2011.  The property is a city-wide resource which welcomes school 
groups to tour the historic house and grounds and hosts events and community programs in its meeting and 
education spaces. 

Project design & permitting:  The proposed treatment plan takes steps to prevent further water damage to 
the building by replacing the ineffective gutter and restoring the windows to water-tight condition. Water is 
one of the most damaging forces in an historic building and eliminating this risk is a preservation priority. The 
proposed new gutter will prevent further damage to the house and the collections housed inside with little or 
no change to the exterior appearance of the structure. For the windows, the wood is still in good condition but 
has been exposed to the elements and the glazing is crumbling. Repairing the windows now will prevent 
further deterioration and the need for more costly repairs in the future.   

The proposed treatment for the windows meets the Secretary of the Interiors Standards for Preservation as it 
will preserve original window fabric without changing the design or material.  The gutter replacement is 
considered to meet the Standards for Rehabilitation as it will replace the wood gutter with a fiberglass one 
that replicates a period design.  Both elements of the project have been reviewed and approved by the 
Newton Historical Commission, including the use of the fiberglass gutters. There are no zoning changes 
required by this project and Historic Newton will take out any necessary permits required to complete this 
project. 
 
ADDITIONAL RECOMMENDATIONS (funding conditions) 

1. Recommended CPA funds should be appropriated within 6 months and the project should be completed 
within 2 years after the date of any CPC recommendation, with the understanding that these deadlines 
may be extended by submitting a written request to the CPC outlining the reason the extension is 
necessary and the proposed new deadline. 

2. All CPA funding must be used for the installation of the new fiberglass gutter and the restoration of the 
six damaged wood windows on the east façade as approved by the Newton Historical Commission and 
discussed at the CPC meetings. 

3. The Applicant should be prepared to update the CPC at regular intervals as requested on the status of 
the project. Periodic site visits to check the status of the work may also be requested. 

4. The CPC will hold 10% of the project’s CPA funding until all work is complete, at which time a final report 
and updated project budget must be submitted to the CPC for approval. The Applicant is expected to 
present these materials at a public meeting of the CPC for their review and approval before the final 
funds are released.    

5. Any unused CPA funds remaining in the project fund at the completion of the project must be returned 
to the CPA general fund for use on other future projects. 
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KEY OUTCOMES   
The successful completion of this project will be to restore the east (rear) façade of the original house and 
prevent further water damage and infiltration by the installation of the new fiberglass gutter as proposed and 
the restoration of the six water-damaged windows. The new fiberglass gutter is anticipated to more effectively 
move water away from the building, prevent further damage to the rear façade, and the six water-damaged 
wood windows will be removed and repaired by a professional specializing in historic window restoration 
before being reinstalled in their existing locations. The end result will be the repair and improvement of the 
rear façade with little or no visible changes to the building’s appearance.   
 
ATTACHMENTS  

• Historic Newton’s Durant-Kenrick Homestead Gutter and Window Repair Proposal submitted for the 
November 10 meeting of the CPC. 

• Newton Historical Commission’s October 28, 2020 approval for the use of fiberglass gutters on the 
landmarked structure. 

 
Additional project information is available on the CPC’s website at:   
http://www.newtonma.gov/gov/planning/cpa/projects/durant.asp 
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Last updated February 2020. 

Please submit this completed file directly – do not convert to PDF or other formats. 

For full instructions, see www.newtonma.gov/cpa or contact: 

Lara Kritzer, Community Preservation Program Manager 
City of Newton Planning & Development Department, 1000 Commonwealth Ave., Newton, MA 02459 

lkritzer@newtonma.gov  617.796.1144 

You may adjust the space for each question, but the combined answers to all questions on this page must fit on this page. 

Project 
TITLE 

  Historic Newton Durant-Kenrick Gutter and Window Repairs 

Project 
LOCATION 

Full street address (with zip code), or other precise location. 

286 Waverley Ave, Newton, MA 02458 

Project 
CONTACTS 

Name & title or organization Email Phone Mailing address 

Project 
Manager 

Cynthia Cowan, Manager 
of the Durant-Kenrick 
House & Grounds 

ccowan@historicnewton.org 617.641.9142 
x12 

286 Waverley Ave 
Newton, MA 02458 

Other 
Contacts 

Lisa Dady, Executive 
Director of Historic 
Newton 

ldady@newtonma.gov 617.796.1451 527 Washington St 
Newton, MA 02458 

Project 
FUNDING 

A. CPA funds requested:

$16,884 

B. Other funds to be used:

$10,000 

C. Total project cost (A+B):

$26,884 

Project 
SUMMARY 

Explain how the project will use the requested CPA funds. You may provide more detail in attachments, but your 
PROJECT SUMMARY MUST FIT IN THE SPACE BELOW. Use a cover letter for general information about the 
sponsoring organization’s accomplishments. 

Funding from the CPC would support the replacement of a gutter system and the repair of original 
windows on the eastern face of the 1732 Durant-Kenrick House. Historic Newton would like to address the 
water infiltration damage caused by the gutter (copper-lined cedar installed in the 2010-12 restoration). 
This gutter is ineffective in drawing water away from the building, causing damage to six windows and 
exterior paint. The gutter can’t handle the volume of water because of its size and because a stretch of the 
gutter has a gap between the gutter and the wall allowing rain to fall behind and onto the cladding and 
windows. The windows were also damaged by a leak in the fire suppression system inside that area. Much 
of the windows, and even considerable exterior cladding, are 18th-century.  

We would like to replace the existing 30 feet of gutter with a wood or an historically-appropriate fiberglass 
gutter - as allowable by Newton’s Historic Commission. (Fiberglass gutters of the same apparent size and 
shape have a higher carrying capacity than a comparable wood gutter. The modification would therefore 
improve performance as well as reduce maintenance.) The gutter change will prevent continued damage 
to the structure and will ensure that the repairs made to the windows are lasting. The gutter outlet, also 
insufficient for handling the water volume, will be replaced with a larger one.  

We will repair the six compromised windows by reglazing windowpanes, restoring sashes and casings as 
necessary (assuming 5-10%), and repainting. These repairs will prevent water infiltration from harming the 
collections housed in the museum in addition to helping to ensure the structure’s longevity. 

The total project cost is estimated at $26,884. Historic Newton has received $10,000 in grant funding from 
the 1772 Foundation for this project, which will be a match for the CPA funding request of $16,884.  

Newton, Massachusetts Community Preservation Program 

FUNDING REQUEST 

 X

PRE-PROPOSAL PROPOSAL 

City of Newton 

Ruthanne Fuller 

Mayor 

(For staff use) 
date  rec’d: 
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You may adjust the space for each question, but the combined answers to all questions on this page must fit on this page. 

Project TITLE Historic Newton Durant-Kenrick Gutter and Window Repairs 

USE of CPA FUNDS HISTORIC RESOURCES preserve ✓ rehabilitate/ restore ✓

COMMUNITY 
NEEDS 

From each of at least 2 plans linked to the Guidelines & Forms page of www.newtonma.gov/cpa, provide a 
brief quote with plan title, year, and page number, showing how this project meets previously recognized 
community needs. You may also list other community benefits not mentioned in any plan. 

This project embraces several of the Charleston Principles outlined on p. 1-2 of the Comprehensive Plan. It 
seeks to preserve the architecture of a historic place that contributes to the community’s special character 
(I), embracing organizational mechanisms that facilitate historic preservation and setting a leadership 
example for how to pursue those ends (III). We are committed to demanding excellence in this preservation 
work (VI) and are selecting contractors accordingly, with an eye toward our long-standing emphasis on 
“green” approaches – as outlined below - to preservation (VIII), because all of this allows us to protect and 
preserve Durant-Kenrick as an asset for educating citizens of all ages and building civic pride (VII). 

We will further ensure that our preservation work is completed within the Historic Preservation Design 
Guidelines for Exterior Woodwork, Architectural Styles, Windows & Doors, Exterior Maintenance, and 
Roofing by working only with contractors with a demonstrated understanding and track record of fulfilling 
these requirements. 

Given the delicate balance between historical restoration and the use of long-lasting/modern products, the 
organization prioritizes working with vendors who use renewable and sustainable resources to deliver 
environmentally friendly preservation solutions. This specific project is necessary in part because climate 
change has made extremely wet (and extremely dry) seasons a regular occurrence. Restoring these 
windows and sashes means we can improve their capacity to withstand the elements along with our ability 
to seal moisture out, and replacing the inadequate gutters with ones better suited to moving rainwater 
away from these areas will preserve the facade against increasingly damaging conditions. The sash work will 
improve the weatherization seal, helping to reduce energy waste. Finally, restoring (rather than replacing) 
existing old-growth wood, and the embodied energy therein, is a “green” action. 

COMMUNITY 
CONTACTS 

List at least 3 Newton residents or organizations willing and able to comment on the project and its manager’s 
qualifications. No more than 1 should be a supervisor, employee or current work colleague of the project 
manager or sponsor. Consult staff on the community contacts required for your specific proposal.  

Name & title or organization Email Phone Mailing address 

Russel Feldman, AIA rfeldman@tbaarchitects.com 617/964-3915  85 Langley Road     
Newton Centre, MA 02459 

Lawrence Bauer, AIA lbauer@schwartzsilver.com 617/527-6650  42 Eliot Memorial Road 
Newton, MA 02458 

Katy Hax-Holmes, 
Chief Preservation Planner 

KHOLMES@newtonma.gov 617/796-1143 Planning Department 
City of Newton 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton, MA 02459 
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You may adjust the space for each question, but the combined answers to all questions on this page must fit on this page. 
Full proposals must include separate, detailed budgets in addition to this page. 

Project TITLE Historic Newton Durant-Kenrick Gutter and Window Repairs 

SUMMARY CAPITAL/DEVELOPMENT BUDGET 

Uses of Funds 

 Durant-Kenrick Homestead Gutter Replacement $ 9,461 

 Durant-Kenrick Homestead Gutter Window Repairs $ 17,423 

${amount} 

${amount} 

${amount} 

D. TOTAL USES (should equal C. on page 1 and E. below) ${amount} 

Sources of Funds 
Status 

(requested, expected, confirmed) 

CPA funding Requested $ 16,884 

1772 Foundation Grant Confirmed $ 10,000 

${amount} 

${amount} 

E. TOTAL SOURCES (should equal C. on page 1 and D. above) $26,884 

SUMMARY ANNUAL OPERATIONS & MAINTENANCE BUDGET (cannot use CPA funds) 

Uses of Funds 

Oversight of repairs by Historic Newton staff $ 1,300 

${amount} 

${amount} 

${amount} 

F. TOTAL ANNUAL COST (should equal G. below) $1,300 
1,300{amoun

t}
Sources of Funds 

Historic Newton Operating budget $ 1,300 

${amount} 

G. TOTAL ANNUAL FUNDING (should equal F. above) $ 1,300 
1,300{amoun

t}
Project TIMELINE Phase or Task Season & Year 

Seek three quotes for the work and select best vendor Spring/Summer/Fall 2020 

Engage contractor Upon approval of CPA 
funds 

Work conducted and completed Allowing four months 
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Attachments struck out below will be required only for a full proposal, if the CPC agrees to consider one.

Project TITLE Historic Newton Durant-Kenrick Gutter and Window Repairs 

 Check off submitted attachments here.

REQUIRED. 
PHOTOS of existing site or resource conditions (2-3 photos may be enough) 

MAP of site in relation to nearest major roads (omit if project has no site) 

Pre-proposal:  
separate 

attachments not 
required, just use 

page 3 of form.  

Full proposal: 
separate, 

detailed budget 
attachments 
REQUIRED. 

PROJECT FINANCES printed and as computer spreadsheets, with both uses & sources of funds 

development pro forma/capital budget: include total cost, hard vs. soft costs and 
contingencies, and project management – amount and cost of time from contractors or staff 
(in-kind contributions by existing staff must also be costed) 

operating/maintenance budget, projected separately for each of the next 10 years 
(CPA funds may not be used for operations or maintenance) 

non-CPA funding: commitment letters, letters of inquiry to other funders, fundraising plans, 
etc., including both cash and est. dollar value of in-kind contributions 

purchasing of goods & services: briefly summarize sponsor’s understanding of applicable 
state statutes and City policies 

REQUIRED. 
HISTORIC 

SIGNIFICANCE 

For all historic resources projects, see separate instructions for 3 
attachments showing how project meets the Secretary of the Interior’s 
Standards for Rehabilitation 

REQUIRED 

SPONSOR FINANCES & QUALIFICATIONS, INSTITUTIONAL SUPPORT 

for sponsoring department or organization, most recent annual operating budget (revenue 
& expenses) & financial statement (assets & liabilities); each must include both public (City) 
and private resources (“friends” organizations, fundraising, etc.) 

for project manager: relevant training & track record of managing similar projects 

COVER 
LETTER 

from City dept. heads and Executive Office, confirming project’s priority and 
commitment of staff time for project management   

ZONING & PERMITTING 

other approvals required: Newton Historical Commission, Massachusetts Historical 
Commission, etc. Katy Hax-Holmes has been contacted to provide approval. City of Newton 
holds the Preservation Restriction. 

DESIGN & CONSTRUCTION 

professional design & cost estimates: include site plan, floor plans & elevations 

materials & finishes; highlight “green” or sustainable features & materials 

OPTIONAL 
LETTERS of SUPPORT from Newton residents, organizations, or businesses 
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Project 

TITLE 

  Historic Newton Durant-Kenrick Gutter and Window Repairs 

  286 Waverley Ave, Newton, MA 02458

Supplemental Attachments for HISTORIC RESOURCES PROPOSALS 

18 August 2020 

1. Analysis of Historical Significance (narrative; min. 1 paragraph - max. 1 page)
The Durant-Kenrick House is a National Register of Historic Places property and a City of Newton
Certified Landmark. Its significance is well described in the National Register nomination form
prepared in 1975 by Judy D. Dobbs, National Register Editor and Susan Weiss and Norman Weiss
of the Massachusetts Historical Commission:

“The Captain Edward Durant House is significant as the home of the wealthy and prominent Edward Durant 

and as one of the oldest extant structures in Newton, Massachusetts. 

Edward Durant was born in Boston in 1695, the third son of Edward and Anne Hall Durant. His father kept 

the "Inn at the Sign of the Lamb," a famous Boston public house. The younger Durant was a "smith" and 

also served in a variety of public offices in Boston. He is termed 

"Captain" in a number of public records, and his raised pew at Old South Church bespoke his position of 

prominence in the city. In 1732 Durant purchased 91 acres in Newton and built "a Dwelling House two 

barns and other out Housing …." He served as Selectman in 1739 and died in the fall of 1740 leaving an 

estate valued at more than ￡11,000 including other properties in Boston and western Massachusetts. 

At his death, Captain Durant's eldest child Edward assumed the Newton property. Edward, a 1735 graduate 

of Harvard College, continued the family spirit of public service by housing the town grammar school in - 

the 1760's.- He served numerous positions in pre-Revolutionary patriotic 

activities in Newton, including "Chairman of the Committee of five to express public opinion on the state of 

affairs of the Colony, and to instruct Representatives in the General Court." In January 1774, Durant was 

elected Chairman of the Colony's Committee of Correspondence, and he 

was also a delegate to the Provincial Congress. His sons, Dr. Edward Durant, a regimental surgeon, Thomas 

and Allen, both Minutemen at the battle at Lexington, and Nathaniel, lived in the Newton house and 

contributed from it to the American cause. 

After the death of Edward Durant in 1782, the Newton property was sold to the Kenricks, one of the 

original Newton families. The Kenricks established a noted nursery in 1790, and it is believed that some of 

the venerable trees on the present grounds in the surrounding neighborhood were part of their plantings. 

The Captain Edward Durant House remained in the Kenrick family until 1903. Shortly thereafter, it was 

acquired by Frederick C. Durant, and thus returned to its original family ownership. In 1923, Arthur S. 

Dewing, Harvard professor, antiquarian, and Durant descendant, purchased the house and later established 

the Edward Durant Homestead Trust.”   

2. Description of Historically Significant Features (keyed to attachment 1; max. 1 page)
Also from the National Register nomination form:
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“In addition to its historical significance, the Captain Edward Durant House is distinguished by several 

remarkable architectural features. 

 

First and foremost of these is its very survival, as relatively few houses in Newton predate the Revolution. It 

is an early example of the four-room plan with central passage, and the scale and proportion of the rooms 

are extraordinarily grand for a country house of this date. 

 

Three specific features are also worthy of note. Four rooms have stencil-decorated floors, c.1790, among 

the earliest extant in New England. The window seats and interior shutters in the "North Room" are 

another rarity. Finally, the survival of a portion of the original roof, including weatherboards, shingles, and 

flashing, represents a major document in the history of 18th century construction.”  

 
Indeed, according to the McGinley, Kaslow, and Associates, Architects and Preservation Planners, 

report from 2006: 

“…the narrowness of the windows are particularly suggestive of the building's 1730s construction date.” 

“… The exterior walls retain quite a few early clapboards that are distinguishable by their skived 

ends and their relatively narrow weathers. The early clapboards survive in the greatest numbers 

on the south and north walls. On the south wall, in fact, a more or less regular line of skived 

clapboard ends shows where the earlier roofline ended and clapboards were added to cover the 

new portion of the wall created when the roof was raised.” 

“The window and molded window caps are also characteristic of Georgian exterior woodwork…. The 

windows and their trim are similar to and almost identical in size with those of the Hancock Clarke House 

[in Lexington, MA].” 

 

These features remain today.  
 

3. Summary & Justification of Proposed Treatment (keyed to attachment 2; max. 1 page) 

Historic Newton would like to address the water infiltration issues on the eastern facing portion of 

the house, by replacing the ineffective gutter and restoring the windows to water-tight condition. 

The restoration will also prevent continued damage to the structure and will ensure that the 

windows are longer lasting. The six compromised, original windows were damaged by a leak in the 

fire suppression system inside that area of the building as well as by excess rainwater not 

controlled by the gutter and downspout. These repairs will also prevent water infiltration from 

harming the collections housed in the museum in addition to helping to ensure the structure’s 

longevity.  

As water is one of the most damaging forces in an historic building, we feel this is a preservation 

priority for the structure. In terms of the window sash, currently much of the wood is exposed to 

the elements and the glazing is crumbling. It is wise to repair these windows now before more 

damage will be done. Currently, very little repair needs to be done to the wood while delaying 

repair will make the project more costly.  
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In terms of the federal Standards for historic buildings, the gutter project will be a rehabilitation in 

that the replacement is based on period gutters. The window work is a preservation project meant 

to preserve and extend the life of 18th-century windows which retain much original fabric.  

4. Newton Historical Commission confirmation of local historic significance, if the resource is not 

already on the National register of Historic Places. 

N/A. The resource is on the National Register of Historic Places and is a City of Newton Certified 

Landmark. 

514-20



 

Project 
TITLE 

  Historic Newton Durant-Kenrick Gutter and Window Repairs 
  286 Waverley Ave, Newton, MA 02458 

 

Supplemental Materials - Photos and Map 
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Date: 12/30/2019

Submitted To:

City of Newton 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton, MA 02459 
Attn: Sara Goldberg 

Proposal Expires On:

01/13/2020

Project Description: Durant Kenrick House

We propose hereby to furnish all materials, labor, and equipment for the completion of the following job: Refurbish 
6 windows and replace a portion of gutter at the Durant Kenrick House. Located at 286 Waverly Ave Newton. 

Please Note: No permit fee is carried and the assumption is there is no Asbestos in the glazing. 

Classic Construction & Development Corporation

60 Taylor Street 

Littleton, MA 01460

Phone: (978) 339-5480  *  Fax: (978) 339-5481

Email: info@classicconstructioncorp.com

Website: www.classicconstructioncorp.com

Project ID: Durant Kenrick House

Section Item DescriptionCode Price

(none) Gutter- Remove and replace 30 feet of wooden gutter. Install new PVC 
Historical Gutter.

0.00077100.00
1

(none) Gutter- Stage, cut back copper, remove downspouts & dispose of waste. (2 
Workers 8 hrs)

1,881.00077100.00
2

(none) Gutter- Custom build cedar extension brackets for correct point  of connection 
and water dose not run over edge. (2 Workers 8 hrs)

2,004.00077100.00
3

(none) Gutter- Install new gutter and modify downspouts for connction. (2 Workers 8 
hrs)

2,617.00077100.00
4

(none) Gutter- Paint gutter brackets and facia. (1 Worker 8 hrs) 902.00077100.00
5

(none) Gutter- Clean site and remove staging.  (1 Worker 8 hrs) 848.00077100.00
6

(none) Gutter- Remove and replace outlet on gutter. 1,209.00077100.00
7

(none) Wood Windows- Refurbish 12 sash from 6 windows. 0.00085200.00
1

(none) Wood Windows- Removal 12 sash from 6 windows, Remove Interior storm 
windows, Install plywood in openings. (2 Workers 8 hrs)

2,217.00085200.00
2

(none) Wood Windows- Remove all glass, re-install glass and glaze. 6,194.00085200.00
3

(none) Wood Windows- Allowance for sash repair. 1,093.00085200.00
4

(none) Wood Windows- Prime and paint all sash. 2,012.00085200.00
5

(none) Wood Windows- Scrape, prime and paint window sills and casings 6 windows, 
along with one door and casing.

1,665.00085200.00
6

(none) Wood Windows- Remove plywood and re-hang sash in openings. (2 Workers 
16 hrs)

3,394.00085200.00
7

Page 1 of 2
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(none) Wood Windows- Clean site and remove all items. (2 Workers 4 hrs) 848.00085200.00
8

$26,884.00Total Price

All work is guaranteed to be as specified.  All work to be done in a workmanlike manner according to 
specifications submitted and per standard building practices.  Any alteration or deviation from above specifications 
involving extra costs or cost reductions will be executed only upon written orders and will be an extra charge over 
and above the estimate.  All delays contingent upon strikes, accidents and weather are beyond our control. Owner 
to carry fire and other necessary insurance.  Our workers are fully covered by Workman’s Compensation 
Insurance. If either party commences legal actions to enforce its rights pursuant to this agreement, the prevailing 
party in said legal action shall be entitled to recover its reasonable attorney’s fees and costs of litigation relating to 
said legal action, as determined by a court of competent jurisdiction. All warranties are the owner’s rights under 
the provisions of MGL c.142A. The home owner has three day right of cancellation under MGL c 93 s 48; MGL c 
140D s or MGL c 255D s 14 as may be applicable 
Work Beginning by:                                               Work Completed by:
Do not sign this contract if any spaces are blank.

Offered By:

Signature:

Name (print):

Title:

Company:

Date:

Accepted By:

Signature:

Name (print):

Title:

Company:

Date:

Michael Abraham

Treasurer

Classic Construction & Development 
Corp.

Page 2 of 2
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Newton Historical Commission 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue, Newton, Massachusetts 02459 

Email: kholmes@newtonma.gov 
ww.ci.newton.ma.us

RECORD OF ACTION 

DATE: October 28, 2020 

SUBJECT:    286 Waverley Avenue, LL – Certificate of Appropriateness 

At a scheduled meeting and public hearing on October 22, 2020, the Newton Historical Commission, by 
a vote of 6-0, with one recusal: 

RESOLVED to approve a Certificate of Appropriateness for the repair of six windows as well as the use 
of FiberGutter to replace the failed wooden gutter system on the east side portion of the roof at 286 
Waverley Avenue. 

Voting in the Affirmative:    Voting in the Negative: Recusal: 
Doug Cornelius, Chairman 
Katie Kubie, Member 

Peter Dimond, Member 
Mark Armstrong, Member 
Amanda Stauffer Park, Member 
Alan Mayer, Member 
Jennifer Bentley-Houston, Alternate 

Title Reference: Owner of Property: ___City of Newton_____________________ 
Deed recorded at: Middlesex (South) Registry of Deeds 
Book ________, Page ______________ 
Date___________ 

_____________________ 
Katy Hax Holmes, Staff 

Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 

City of Newton, Massachusetts 
Department of Planning and Development 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton, Massachusetts 02459 

Telephone 
(617) 796-1120

Telefax
(617) 796-1142

TDD/TTY
(617) 796-1089

www.newtonma.gov 

Barney S. Heath 
Director 
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Wood Replacement Gutter
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Who We Are

+ =

The Fiberglass Gutter Company is a manufacturer of the world’s first 
wood replacement gutter system for residential use. In the beginning our 

main concern was to develop a solution for the continuing decline of 
wood gutter quality.  Over time we have found that our gutter is 

compatible with all types of buildings and is quite simply, the best gutter 
you can put on your property. 

Contractors Boat Builders Fiberglass Gutter
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Why Fiberglass

The Reasons are Simple

• Superior corrosion resistance

• High strength

• Low weight

• UV Protection

• Temperature/fire resistance

Fiberglass is becoming the preferred building material in many exterior applications:

• Doors and Windows

• Roofing

• Cornice, Columns & Custom Details

• Shutters

• Siding

• Gutter
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Wood Gutter Issues

We have found that wood gutter is no longer considered a viable choice for gutter due to 
constant maintenance issues and quality issues with new growth wood
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Why Fiberglass Gutter?

• The Fiberglass Gutter is custom molded from an actual
wood gutter to retain the exact look but has many
more benefits.

• Shown to the right is a comparison of a wood gutter
vs. our fiberglass gutter™.  The Northeast has the
greatest potential for the heaviest rains with a
recorded 18.00” in 24 hours.

• Our profiles allow for up to 40% more water capacity
than the standard wood gutter.

Falmouth, MA 2014 Wellesley, MA 2014
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Why Fiberglass Gutters?
No Rot, Rust or Corrosion

7 Year Old Wood Gutter
-Arlington, MA

Fiberglass is highly resistant to 
environmental extremes, unlike 

aluminum, wood and vinyl. Fiberglass 
does not rust and is highly resistant to 

corrosion. In fact, the non-corrosive 
properties of fiberglass give it a much 

longer life expectancy than metal, 
wood, and reinforced plastics. When 

exposed to extreme temperatures, salty 
or humid air, sun (ultraviolet light), or 
acidic chemicals, fiberglass, will last 
longer and perform better than all 

available alternatives.
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Why Fiberglass Gutters?
No Leaking

Using our seaming process we stand behind a lifetime warranty that our gutters will never leak.
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Why Fiberglass Gutters?
Seamless

Fiberglass Gutter is seamed internally and finished on the surface to create a permanent seamless appearance

Chatham, MA-2012
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Why Fiberglass Gutters?
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Why Fiberglass Gutters?
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Color Options
Custom Gelcoat Color Options (Any Color Available)

3 Weeks Processing Time Required-Minimum Order Required

Please see our Painting Instructions at 
www.fiberglassgutter.com

514-20
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Standard Profiles Custom Profiles and Radius Gutters

Profiles

We work with Homeowners, Architects and Contractors to develop custom 
profiles for use in new construction and historic renovation

514-20
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Manufacturing
All Fiberglass Gutter is hand laid 
and made at our factory in the 
United States

Fiberglass Gutter™ contains 
isophthalic (UV protected) Gel-Coat 
(inside and outside), (3) three layers 
of fiberglass coated with 
Orthophaltic Resin to ensure the 
highest quality finished product.

All of our manufacturing material is 
Lloyds of London registered

All of our manufacturing follows the 
guidelines of the American Composites 
Manufacturing Association

40 Foot Molds R&D Miter Wall

Custom Mold Stock Trailer
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Installation

Installation of the Fiberglass Gutter 
requires some knowledge of working 
with fiberglass.  We offer training  and 
certification  for companies interested 

in becoming certified installers

Our Installation Kit includes all parts 
necessary to install 250’ of gutter
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Installation
Step 1: Prep Fascia and Install Stand-Off Blocks
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Installation
Step 2: Cut the gutter to fit
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Installation
Step 3: Hang Gutter 

Note: Use Approved Fastener Only

There is no need to pre-drill holes.  
Fasteners are secured through back 
of the gutter, stand-off block, fascia 

and into the rafter tail
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Installation
Step 4: Make sure gutter will flow correctly
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Installation
Step 5: Finish All Seams, Miters, Returns
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Installation
Step 6: Install Drop
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Installation
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LEED

Green building has become an increasingly important focus for new construction. The LEED 
Program (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) was developed by the U.S. Green Building 
Council to provide a framework for implementing practical and measurable green building solutions. 
Compared to other traditional materials such as aluminum, vinyl or wood, the total life-cycle assessment of 
fiberglass contributes to its viability as a green building product. When consideration is taken for the energy 
consumed in production, installation and environmental sustainability, fiberglass products generate a much 
smaller impact than other traditional materials and can be used in ways that are less energy or carbon 
intensive.
Fiberglass is often chosen over other construction materials for having a life cycle that exceeds other 
products by remaining resistant to rust, rot and corrosion. By increasing the useful lifespan compared to 
other products, fiberglass's durability reduces the need for replacement, repair or repainting. It is this 
durability and low maintenance of fiberglass that really mark it as environmentally sustainable. Using it as a 
replacement for wood eliminates toxins from painting, staining, or finishing or the need for pesticides since 
it is naturally resistant to termites or other wood-consuming denizens.
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Education

The Fiberglass Gutter Company is always seeking qualified installers for our product.   
Through factory and on-site training we work with many different companies that are 
interested in understanding the details of installing fiberglass gutter. 
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Education

The Fiberglass Gutter Company is part of the Continuing Education Program with the 
American Institute of Architects (AIA).  Through our partnership we offer a program 
where architects receive required credits hours while learning about fiberglass gutter. 
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Gallery

Pilgrim Drive - Winchester, MA
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Gallery

Monument St - Concord, MA
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Gallery

Old Harbor Lane - Chatham, MA
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Gallery

Monument St - Concord, MA
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Gallery

Harbor House - Woods Hole Rd - Falmouth, MA
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Gallery

Beacon Street - Brookline, MA
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Gallery

Nauset Rd - Orleans, MA
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Gallery

Bridge Rd - Eastham, MA
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Gallery

Bow St – Concord, MA
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Gallery

Norton Point – Manchester-By-The-Sea, MA
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Gallery

Eel River Way - Falmouth, MA
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Gallery

Old Harbor - Chatham, MA
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Gallery

Heron Way – Duxbury, MA
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Gallery

Leavitt St-Hingham, MA
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Gallery

Commercial Street - Provincetown, MA
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Gallery
As Seen On: As Seen In:

The Arlington Italianate Project
Episode 3320 : March 20, 2014

April 2014 Issue

Autographed 
Fiberglass Gutter 
By Norm Abram
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Contact Us

722 Washington St

Pembroke, MA 02358

(781) 826-3711

Email: info@fiberglassgutter.com

Web: www.fiberglassgutter.com

514-20
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Press Release 
For Immediate Release, April 27, 2020 

Preserva7on Massachuse=s Contact 
Jim Igoe or Erin Kelly, jigoe@preserva7onmass.org , ekelly@preserva7onmass.org, 617-723-3383 

1772 Founda7on Contact 
Mary Anthony The 1772 Founda7on, maryanthony@1772founda7on.org  

$100,000 in Massachuse=s Historic Preserva7on Grant Awards Announced: 
14 Projects To Receive Matching Funds For Exterior Work On Historic Buildings 

Plymouth, MA - Preserva7on Massachuse=s, in partnership with The 1772 Founda7on, has announced 
the final recipients of a new historic preserva7on grant program for Massachuse=s.  Preserva7on 
Massachuse=s is the statewide non-profit historic preserva7on organiza7on dedicated to preserving the 
Commonwealth’s historic and cultural heritage and The 1772 Founda7on, based in Providence, RI, plays 
a leading role in promo7ng historic preserva7on na7onwide.   

In their most recent grant round,  the 1772 Founda7on worked with the six New England statewide 
historic preserva7on organiza7ons, including Preserva7on Massachuse=s, to administer 1:1 matching 
grants of up to $10,000. Grants will be given to historic preserva7on projects for building exteriors.  At 
their quarterly mee7ng, the trustees of The 1772 Founda7on awarded $100,000 in grants to 14 
Massachuse=s projects, based on recommenda7ons from Preserva7on Massachuse=s.  A total of 
$600,000 was awarded to seventy-nine grants from all six New England statewide organiza7ons.   

Grant recipients in Massachuse=s were Historic Deerfield, Inc. (The Creelman House $10,000), Alden 
Kindred of America, Inc. (Alden House Historic Site $2,600), Great Barrington Historical Society (The 
Truman Wheeler House $7,500), Historic New England (The Walter Gropius House $10,000), The Royall 
House Associa7on (The Royall House and Slave Quarters $5,000), The Maria Mitchell Associa7on (The 
Maria Mitchell House $8,250), Waterfront Historic Area League (First Bap7st Church $10,000), Historic 
Newton (Durant-Kenrick House $10,000), Sons and Daughters of Hawley (East Hawley Mee7ng House 
$10,000), Plymouth An7quarian Society (The Spooner House Museum $3,358), Essex Na7onal Heritage 
Commission (Assistant Light Keeper’s House on Baker’s Island $5,000), Old Colony History Museum 
(Bristol Academy $10,000), Chase Library Associa7on, Inc. (The Chase Library $4,812) and Canton 
Historical Society (David & Abigail Tilden House $3,480). 

-More- 
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President and CEO of Preserva7on Massachuse=s Jim Igoe states, "This new funding opportunity 
brought to Massachuse=s by the 1772 Founda7on was a great opportunity for stewards of historic 
buildings all across the Commonwealth.  The recep7on to this grant was overwhelming with over 
$700,000 in funding being requested through our first round of inquiry le=ers.  It clearly demonstrates 
the great need for funds to ensure these historic structures remain intact and in use for years to come.  
The organiza7ons we have awarded grants to are remarkable stewards of these shared community 
assets and we are pleased to see their projects come to frui7on.  We are also extremely grateful to The 
1772 Founda7on for this collabora7ve opportunity which has enriched our organiza7on and staff with 
deeper knowledge and connec7ons with organiza7ons and communi7es from the Cape to Berkshires.  
We look forward to con7nuing to work with The 1772 Founda7on and also find other opportuni7es to 
expand funding for historic preserva7on projects like these across Massachuse=s.” 

1772 Founda7on Board President B. Danforth Ely remarked, "Small matching grants for brick-and-mortar 
preserva7on projects have long played an important role in the 1772 Founda7on’s grant making, as it 
was the passion of it's founder, Stewart B. Kean. However, this is the first year that we have opened the 
program up to all six New England states, and the expansion has been enthusias7cally received. We have 
been fortunate to work with six fantas7c statewide organiza7ons, whose local community knowledge 
has proven invaluable. The vast response to this grant has also shown to the Founda7on how necessary 
these brick-and-mortar grants are to keeping our historic structures standing." 

About Preserva-on Massachuse2s: 
Preserva7on Massachuse=s was established in 1985 as Historic Massachuse=s, Inc. We are the 
statewide non-profit organiza7on that ac7vely promotes the preserva7on of historic buildings and 
landscapes as a posi7ve force for economic development and the reten7on of community character. The 
organiza7on is supported en7rely by grants, fundraising events and the support of our membership. In 
keeping with our mission, we work in partnership with na7onal, state and local organiza7ons and 
individuals across the Commonwealth to advance and understanding, apprecia7on and u7liza7on of our 
historic built and natural landscapes.  More informa7on about Preserva7on Massachuse=s may be found 
online at www.preserva7onmass.org 

About the 1772 Founda-on: 
The 1772 Founda7on was named in honor of its first restora7on project, Liberty Hall in Union, NJ, which 
was built in 1772 and is the ancestral home of the Livingston and Kean families. The late Stewart B. Kean 
was the sole benefactor to The 1772 Founda7on. The 1772 Founda7on works to ensure the safe passage 
of our historic buildings and farmland to future genera7ons. More informa7on about The 1772 
Founda7on may be found at www.1772founda7on.org. 

####
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Newton Historical Commission 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue, Newton, Massachusetts 02459  

Email: kholmes@newtonma.gov 
ww.ci.newton.ma.us 

     
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RECORD OF ACTION 
 
DATE:  October 28, 2020 
 
SUBJECT:    286 Waverley Avenue, LL – Certificate of Appropriateness 
 
At a scheduled meeting and public hearing on October 22, 2020, the Newton Historical Commission, by 
a vote of 6-0, with one recusal: 
 
RESOLVED to approve a Certificate of Appropriateness for the repair of six windows as well as the use 
of FiberGutter to replace the failed wooden gutter system on the east side portion of the roof at 286 
Waverley Avenue. 
 
Voting in the Affirmative:        Voting in the Negative:  Recusal: 
 Doug Cornelius, Chairman 
 Katie Kubie, Member      
           Peter Dimond, Member 
 Mark Armstrong, Member 
 Amanda Stauffer Park, Member 
 Alan Mayer, Member          
 Jennifer Bentley-Houston, Alternate 
 
 
Title Reference: Owner of Property:  ___City of Newton_____________________ 

Deed recorded at:  Middlesex (South) Registry of Deeds  
Book ________, Page ______________  
Date___________ 

 
 
 
 
 

 
_____________________ 
Katy Hax Holmes, Staff 

Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 

 

City of Newton, Massachusetts 
Department of Planning and Development 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton, Massachusetts 02459 

 

 

Telephone 
(617) 796-1120 

Telefax 
(617) 796-1142 

TDD/TTY 
(617) 796-1089 

www.newtonma.gov 
 

Barney S. Heath 
Director 

 

  

514-20



--------

City of Newton, Massachusetts 
Office of the Mayor 

Telephone 
(617) 796-1100 

Telefax 
(617) 796-1113 

TDD 
(617) 796-1089 

RUTHANNE FULLER 

MAYOR 
E-mail 

rfuller@newtonma.gov 

Honorable City Council 
Newton City Hall 
I 000 Commonwealth A venue 
Newton Centre, MA 02459 

Councilors: 
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November 30, 2020 

I respectfully submit a docket item to your Honorable Council requesting authorization to appropriate and expend the 
sum of $500,000 from June 30, 2020 Certified Free Cash to fund two core technology needs. 

• Replacement of the City's Storage Area Network (SAN) 
Several years ago, the City moved to a Storage Area Network (SAN) solution with virtual servers hosting the 
applications that access data. The virtual server framework provides efficiencies such as power conservation 
(reducing dedicated server footprint), ease of administration, and the reduction of downtime. SAN technology 
allows also for efficiencies managing disk storage devices as a separate network subsystem rather than being 
physically connected to each server. This architecture allows for quickly assigning additional storage space from 
the SAN to individual physical or virtual servers and managing SAN disk space efficiently from the central SAN 
system. The continued investment in virtual servers and SAN technology will save the City time as well as 
money. Consolidating data centers frees up time, environmental and maintenance costs, valuable office space, and 
centralizes equipment and security. 

Replacement of the Storage Area Network (SAN) is expected to cost $425,000. The original equipment was 
purchased in 2014. Over the years we have added on to the original equipment increasing capacity, processors, 
additional backup and the appropriate licenses. We have replaced nearly 3 dozen physical servers and have 
accommodated the needs of our new systems ranging from phones to financials. Many of these components and 
software will reach end of life within the next year. 

• Firewall Replacement 
One of the most critical aspects of the City's technology infrastructure security system is its Firewall. It is the 
City's first line of defense against viruses, ransom ware attacks, and prevents outside entities from gaining access 
to the City's technology systems. This technology must be maintained and updated. 

Replacement of our dual firewalls and associated load balancing equipment including an increase in bandwidth is 
needed to accommodate our growing reliance on cloud storage and applications. This project includes six pieces 
of hardware, software licensing and subscription -services. The estimated cost is $75,000. 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~°""""- F4'\..~I' 
Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 
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To: 

CITY OF NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 
DEPARTMENT OF INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 

Telephone (617) 796-1180 
Facsimile (617) 796-1196 

TDD/tty# (617) 796-1089 

From: 
Maureen Lemieux, CFO 
Joseph Mulvey, CIO 
November 13, 2020 Date: 

Re: Request for capital funding for critical projects 

Good Day, Maureen, 

I respectfully request your consideration for submission of a docket item for $500,000 to fund 
the Information Technology Department in addressing core critical needs: 

• Replacement of our Storage Area Network (SAN). Our SAN replacement has an 
estimated cost of $425,000. Our original equipment was purchased in 2014. Over the 
years we have added on to the original equipment increasing capacity, processors, 
additional backup and the appropriate licenses. We have replaced nearly 3 dozen· physical 
servers and have accommodated the needs of our new systems ranging from phones to 
financials. Many of these components and software will reach end of life within the next 
year. 

• Replacement of our dual firewalls and associated load balancing equipment including an 
increase in bandwidth to accommodate our growing reliance on cloud storage and 
applications. This project includes six pieces of hardware, software licensing and 
subscription services. Estimated cost is $75,000. 

I .understand that in these trying times of Covid and economic challenges that asking for this 
amount of money is out of the ordinary. We have always been frugal with our solutions and 
equipment investments and our goal is to continue with this practice. 

Thank you for your consideratioh, 
Joe 

~-t~ 
Chief Information Officer 
City of Newton Information Technology Dept. 
1000 Commonwealth Ave. 
Newton Centre, MA 02459 

Newton City Hall 1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton Centre, MA 02459 
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Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 

Honorable qty Council 
Newton City Hall 

City of Newton, Massachusetts 
Office of the Mayor 

1000 Commonwealth A venue 
Newton, MA 02459 

Telephone 
(617) 796-1100 

Fax 
(617) 796-1113 

TDD/TTY 
(617) 796-1089 

Email 
rfuller@newtonma.gov 

December 3, 2020 

r:-~....,...,. 

R? 
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Honorable City Councilors: ;:~~ 1 <01 

~:'• .... ,- w Pl 
I respectfully submit an amendment to the docket item delivered to your Honorabl6@n.ci1 tJ!1. ~· 
Monday of this week regarding the Weights & Measures Inspector position. In ad_~"trcfu to i:~ueef@g 
the transfer of the Weights & Measures Inspector position from the Department o:£'.1':Iealth 8f.1i1uman 
Services to the Inspectional Services Department, this amendment requests the associated tfansfer of 
funds from HHS to ISD. More specifically, I request the transfer of $43,500 from Acct # 0150110-
511001 H&HS Weights & Measures to Inspectional Services Full Time Salaries which will cover the 
last half of the fiscal year. 

In addition, this amendment also requests the temporary addition of one full time equivalent for the 
purposes of allowing an overlap between a newly hired individual and the incumbent Mitch Baker, for 
onboarding, training and continuity of operations for this critical and legally required position. The 
new employee will have the opportunity to learn from our current inspector, who is extremely 
experienced and knowledgeable. When Mitch Baker officially retires, the temporary FTE will no 
longer be needed and will be removed accordingly. Funding for this temporary position will come 
from ISD's salary account, as there are unexpended salary funds from two vacant positions that are in 
the process of being filled. 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~~~ ~\\.tr 
Mayor Ruthanne Fuller 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton, Massachusetts 02459 

www.newtonma.gov 
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Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 

Honorable City Council 
Newton City Hall 

City of Newton, Massachusetts 
Office of the Mayor 

1000 Commonwealth A venue 
Newton, MA 02459 

Honorable City Councilors: 

Telephone 
(617) 796-1100 

Fax 
(617) 796-1113 
TDD/TTY 

(617) 796-1089 
Email 

rfuller@_newtonma.gov 

November 30, 2020 

Mitch Baker, our industrious Weights & Measures Inspection for the past 20 years, is retiring shortly. 
Mitch has been one of the most visible city employees in our community - driving and walking around 
our village centers to check on hundreds of weights and measures that define commerce between 
businesses and customers. He has been the consummate public servant -a well-respected early riser 
who takes great pride in his work and his clean truck. Mitch has always been on top of the latest 
technologies and requirements. He is always ready to help businesses and City Hall address issues. 
While Mitch is irreplaceable, we will do our best to find a new inspector to continue this important, 
state-required function of municipal government. 

I respectfully submit a docket item to your Honorable Council requesting the transfer of the Weights & 
Measures Inspector position from the Department of Health & Human Services to the Inspectional 
Services Department. The position is best aligned with the mission and functions oflSD. Please see the 
attached memo from Human Resources Director Michelle Pizzi O'Brien detailing her recommendation 
of the appropriate departmental location for the position. 

More specifically, I request that City Ordinance Section 12-18 (e), detailing the position of Weights 
and Measures Inspector within the responsibility of HHS, shall be moved to Section 5-16 which covers 
ISO responsibilities. 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~~~ ~"'-' 
Mayor Ruthanne Fuller 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton, Massachusetts 02459 
www;newtonma.gov 
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CITY OF NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 
DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN RESOURCES 

Ruthanne Fuller, Mayor 
Michelle Pizzi O'Brien, Director 

Telephone (617) 796-1260 
Facsimile (617) 796-1272 

TDD/tty# (617) 796-1089 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

RE: 

INTERNAL MEMORANDUM 

Mayor Ruthanne Fuller 
Jonathan Yeo, Chief Operating Officer 
Maureen Lemieux, Chief Financial Officer 

Michelle Pizzi O'Brien, Director of Human Resources 

November 30, 2020 

Recommendation to move the position of Inspector of Weights and Measures 

While in the process of reviewing the description for the position of Inspector of Weights and 
Measures, following the announcement of the incumbent's intention to retire in the coming months, I 
conducted a community review of the appropriate location for this position and its duties. 

In Newton, over the last fifteen years, this position has been in both the Inspectional Services 
Department (ISD) and in the Health and Human Services Department (HHS). Additionally, I have 
been advised that at one time this position also was an independent one-person department. 

In my experience, this position is located in various departments within Massachusetts municipal 
governments. For example, our neighbors in Needham, Brookline, Waltham, Watertown and 
Wellesley all use a mixture of Building Inspection, Health, Public Works, and Public Safety 
departments to locate the traditional Sealer of Weights and Measures, with the most common 
department being the Buildings Department (which is equivalent to our ISD). 

In addition to examining the position description, duties and municipal practices, I also received 
feedback from the Commissioners HHS and ISD regarding the appropriate location for the work of 
this position. The HHS Department's core mission and duties are related to the public health and 
wellbeing of our community. While the existing ordinances indicate a reference to weights and 
measures (Article II, Section 12-18(e)), the position's duties are generally unrelated to this core 
mission and more related in scope to the inspection and enforcement of non-public health regulations 
and the work of the Inspectional Services Department. With the HHS department strongly focused 
on public health (and currently the COVID-19 pandemic), and with a new person coming on board, 
.this is the appropriate time to move this position to a more appropriate location. Both 
Commissioners agree that this position is best suited for incorporation into the ISD. 

In anticipation of posting this position in the coming weeks, I therefore recommend requesting 
approval from the City Council to transfer the funding for the Inspector of Weights and Measures 
position to ISD. Our hope is to have a candidate selected in time for a brief overlap with the 
incumbent before he officially retires. 

Newton City Hall 1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton Centre, MA 02459 
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